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MEMO   
 
To: Honorable Mayor and City Council 
Thru: 
From: 

Brad Corcoran, City Manager 
Kelly K. Stultz, AICP, Director 

Subject: Request to Award Contract – Stone Creek Apartments 
Date: May 7, 2012 

 
 
In September, 2011, a grant agreement was executed with the North Carolina Department 
of Commerce so that the City of Eden could receive Community Development Block Grant 
assistance for infrastructure improvements for the Stone Creek Apartments project in the 
amount of $240,000.  The bids were opened on February 16, 2012 at 1:30 p.m.   
 
We received confirmation from the consulting engineers of the validity of the bids and 
recommend that you award the contract to Yates Construction in the amount of 
$253,948.75.  The developer will be responsible for all overages and change orders. 
 
A Deed of Trust from the Wellons Foundation with the City of Eden as beneficiary will be 
recorded in the amount of $240,000.00.  This was done to assist in the creation of the tax 
credits for this project.  The City will receive annual payments at 2% interest for 20 years. 
 
If you have any questions, please call. 
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